
SBA is still accepting applications 
for disaster assistance

Submitting a disaster loan application more 
than 60 days past the filing deadline?

Submitting a late disaster 
loan application?

We understand there can be various reasons that may have delayed your 
disaster loan application submission. We want to ensure you have enough time 
to complete your loan application with SBA.  There is still time to apply for a 
disaster loan to support your recovery.

SBA may accept applications received more than 60 days after the 
deadline when the SBA determines the late filing resulted from causes 
essentially beyond your control. You can request assistance with a late 
application by contacting the SBA Customer Service Center (CSC) via 
email at disastercustomerservice@sba.gov or by phone at 
1-800-659-2955 (TTY: 7-1-1), or in person at an SBA Recovery Center.

SBA will accept all disaster loan applications up to 60 days after the filing 
deadline without an explanation of why you were delayed. You can apply online 
using the MySBA Portal at https://lending.sba.gov.

This declaration’s filing deadline has ended.

You may still apply through MySBAPortal.

Do you need more time to submit 
your disaster loan application?
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